
 

 
         History Colorado, 1200 Broadway, Denver, CO 80203     HistoryColorado.org     

NOTICE OF REVISED RULEMAKING HEARING 

ON STATE APPROVED MUSEUMS AND REPOSITORIES CURATING STATE 

ARTIFACTS OR PALEONTOLOGICAL SPECIMEN 

  
Pursuant to Colorado Revised Statutes, Title 24, Article 80-1304 and Title 24, Article 4-101, CRS, you are 

hereby advised that the History Colorado will hold a public rule making hearing on Thursday, May 4, 2017 at 

9:30 a.m., at 1200 Broadway, Lanny & Sharon Martin Room, Denver, Colorado 80203, for consideration of 

the following: Modification of portions of: 

 

Section 9 of 8 CCR 1504-7 - the regulations and procedures implementing Colorado’s Historical, 

Prehistorical, and Archaeological Resources Act of 1973 (CRS 24-80-401 to 411).  

May 4, 2017 
9:30 AM 

History Colorado Center 
Lanny & Sharon Martin Room 

1200 Broadway 
Denver, CO 80203 

 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: History Colorado welcomes public participation in the revised rulemaking 

process. Any person may submit written comments by mail, e-mail, or in person at Office of the State 

Archaeologist any time prior to the hearing. In addition, any person may participate in the hearing described 

above and offer oral testimony during the public comment period. History Colorado may place a time limit 

on public comments during the hearing depending on the number of people who wish to comment. 

Speakers are asked to be concise and avoid repeating comments made by others or reading previously 

submitted written statements. 

 

Please include your name, occupation, address, and telephone number when submitting comments. The 

deadline for written or e-mailed statements or comments to be included in the hearing packet is the end of 

the business day on Thursday, April 27, 2017. 

 

Persons or groups who know in advance they would like to address History Colorado and the Office of the 

State Archaeologist in person during the hearing are asked to notify History Colorado via e-mail to 

todd.mcmahon@state.co.us by the close of business on May 1, 2017 with an estimate of the time needed 

for comments. This is to ensure adequate time is allocated to the agenda. 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION: To e-mail comments regarding this proposed rulemaking, please attach a file 

(PDF preferred) to your e-mail and send to todd.mcmahon@state.co.us 

 

To mail comments regarding this proposed rulemaking, please send via first class mail to: 

History Colorado - Office of the State Archaeologist 

Attn: Todd McMahon Rulemaking 

1200 Broadway, Denver, CO 80203 

 

COPIES OF DRAFT RULE: A draft of the proposed rule revision is posted on History Colorado’s Office of 

the State Archaeologist’s website at http://www.historycolorado.org/oahp/archaeology-and-paleontology-

law-permits 
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